
 

The Board of Concrete BC would like to provide this update regarding the impact that cold 
weather and snow conditions have had on concrete producers in the Lower Mainland and 
Vancouver Island this week: December 19-23, 2022. 

This year has not been without challenge, and unfortunately the recent Artic Outflow 
weather front is adding to it. Snow and freezing temperatures have brought the ready-mix 
industry in the Lower mainland and Vancouver Island to a standstill, as concrete producers 
have been unable to safely or reliably operate since Monday. 

Ready-mix plants, raw materials, and truck fleets in the lower mainland are exposed to 
weather elements during the day and overnight. These sub-zero temperatures, especially for 
prolonged periods, impact on the ability of producers to get mechanical and hydraulic parts 
on the plant functional, let alone reliably operating. Additionally, some raw materials have 
frozen, and the resulting road conditions also make it extremely dangerous for large mixer 
trucks to traverse the streets and roads. Hence, producers have also ceased operations with 
consideration of their employees, and public safety. 

At the time of writing this, the forecast looks unfavorable into the weekend, so concrete 
producers may not be operational until  next week, weather permitting. 

Finally, as a reminder when placing and finishing concrete in freezing temperatures, always 
follow CSA standards. You can learn more about this on our industry resource page at                              
concretebc.ca/industry-resources/ 

 

Stay warm and stay safe, 

Concrete BC Board of Directors  

 

DISCLAIMER - Concrete BC (Concrete Association of BC), its staff, officers and directors make no representation or war-
ranty, express or implied, as to the accuracy, completeness, or correctness of this information. Opinions, estimates, con-
clusions, or other information expressed or contained herein are subject to change without notice and are provided in 
good faith but without representation or warranty aforesaid. We assume no liability for damage or loss arising from the 
use of information contained herein. Concrete BC is not providing investment, legal, engineering or tax advice. We are 
not holding ourselves out to be or representing ourselves as persons who may practice law or provide legal services. Read-
ers are urged to consult their own professional advisors for further confirmation and further information.  
 


